
 
 

Idaho Industrial Commission (IIC) EDI Claims R3.1 Announcement 
 

Important Reminder: Trading Partner (Direct Reporters) and EDI Vendor Testing will begin soon! 

 

April 4, 2022 
 

This notification provides information regarding the upcoming testing period for IIC Trading Partners 

(Direct SFTP) and EDI Vendors which will begin on June 30, 2022. 
 

There is no need to create a new IIC Trading Partner Profile (TPP) or update existing profiles prior to 

testing. However, if reporting changes to the Sender, Receiver, Insurer, Claims Administrator, or 

transmission protocol, please go to https://iicedi.info/register to make changes.  
 

EDI Vendors and Trading Partners submitting claims data directly are required to complete the Test Plan. 

The IIC Test Plan is available at https://iicedi.info/impl-info. Any Direct SFTP trading partner or EDI 

Vendor who has not completed and passed the FROI/SROI testing will not be advanced to production. 
 

Exceptions: No testing is required for IIC Web Entry filers using wcPrism. In some cases, if a Trading 

Partner is using an EDI Vendor, the EDI Vendor will coordinate and/or perform the testing on behalf of the 

Trading Partner. 
 

Please note the following important information regarding the incoming test files: 
 

• Must contain proper information consistent with the approved method on the TPP 

• The Test/Production Indicator (DN0104) located in position 82 of the Header Record should be set 

to ‘T’ for all testing   
 

IIC will return acknowledgements to the Trading Partner during the testing phase(s). Processing is 

typically completed the same day, but no longer than 48 hours after the data is submitted, with 

consideration for test file format issues or other unexpected processing issues. 
 

Testing concludes November 23, 2022, and the implementation date for EDI Claims Release 3.1 is 

December 1, 2022. 
 

As a reminder, data is deemed of high-test quality if it correctly represents the real-world construct to 

which it refers. It is recommended that as much as possible, actual FROI and SROI data be used to meet 

the FROI and SROI testing requirements. 
 

IIC will be utilizing a policy validation tool which will be implemented with the migration to EDI Claims 

Release 3.1. The FROI test file must contain true policy data for Insurer FEIN (DN0006) and a related 

Policy Number Identifier (DN0028) to substantiate the verification process.  
 

If you have any questions related to the Idaho EDI Claims Release 3.1 for First Report of Injury (FROI) and 

Subsequent Report of Injury (SROI) please email iicedi@iso.com.  

 

Thank you, 

Idaho Industrial Commission EDI Support Team 

iicedi@iso.com 
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